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3. List of all new and revised items since the previous submission (note in the 
transmittal memo if there are none).  With any new non-standard item, a 
complete specification electronic file, hard copy and a set of the associated plans 
and details covering that item shall be submitted directly to the respective 
SDG(s) associated with that item. 

 
With their final verification response, the respective SDG(s) will also submit the 
completed electronic file for their portion.  When the full verification has been completed, 
including resolution of any comments during the verification process, the QATL will 
advise the Project Manager that completion of the Master Special Provisions can 
proceed.  The QAR Unit or in house Production Team will contact the BCAS as required 
to provide the latest federal wage rate call outs.  The QAR Unit or in house Production 
Team will then provide one Master Special Provisions to the Project Manager for 
submission with the PS&E package to the BCAS.  The Master Special Provisions will be 
developed combining all the inputs from the various SDG(s) as well as deleting all 
hidden text and SI specification text that does not apply to the project. 
 
For Non-Standard Projects 
In general, all of the above requirements shall apply, however, the Project Manager or 
lead unit responsible for the project shall contact the QAR Unit in advance of any 
submission to develop any warranted revisions to the requirements and/or procedures to 
complete an individual project or a group of similar type projects such as projects that 
are advertised/awarded by Authority Agencies or local governments. 
 
For Private Developer projects, the Bureau of Major Access Permits may directly request 
review of the specifications by the appropriate SDG(s).  For Roadway involvement it 
would be sent to the BQMS Configuration Management Unit. 
 
4.3.3 Construction Cost Estimate (Engineer’s Estimate) 
 
4.3.3.1 Preparation of Construction Cost Estimate 
 
The Designer shall prepare the Construction Cost Estimate (also known as the 
Engineer’s Estimate) to be submitted at the Design Submission according to the 
Department’s publication “Construction Cost Estimation Preparation Manual for Final 
Engineer’s Estimates”. This publication is available on the NJDOT Website or can be 
acquired by contacting the Engineering Documents Unit. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


